A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 13th October 2016 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, and two members of the public with an interest in the 143 bus service.
1. Apologies for Absence, Nick Henry and Kevin Bulmer.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 8th September 2016 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising.  A complaint had been made re lack of enforcement at the White Lion and this was now with the legal team at SODC. Nick has written to enforcement regarding the renewed use of 4 to 5 high powered lights throughout the night at Ladygrove Old Barracks. He was also concerned at the number of cars parked at Green Broom. The clerk to email Green Broom and raise the matter. The clerk also to contact Rob Simister and find out what is being done about both the Old Barracks and the White Lion. The clerk had emailed enforcement after the last meeting re storage units in Goring Heath. 
4. Parish Hall.  The electrician will be coming to the parish hall soon and the power supply for the defibrillator will be installed. A grant application has been put in for replacing a window and 33% of the cost has been granted the total cost will be £8,000. A grant application has gone into the GWR community fund. It may be worth approaching the fete committee too for funds. The hall cutlery has been replaces with 60 6 place settings. The old chairs have been replaced with 20 fold up chairs that can be hired out.  
5. Newsletter/Website. No new newsletter editor had come forward so Peter is doing the job until someone else can be found. The deadline for the next edition was this meeting. If Nick could put which issues on the invoices for the adverts it would be helpful 
6.  Recreation Ground.  The work had been completed at Garton End all had gone well except the fence was not in the right place on the boundary Nick had met with the contractors and it was agreed not to pay the invoice until the problem had been rectified. Nick will get RoSPA to come and do a safety inspection. The clerk to label the football goal. The siting and cost of the table tennis label to be looked in to.
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report from Rob Simister
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
P16/S2682/FUL 7 New Buildings Goring Heath Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PW To use part of the paddock (agricultural) as a garden. No Strong Views

P16/S3051/HH Boundary House Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PB Replacement of linking buildings with single storey extension. No Strong Views.
	
	


10. Finance There was £20,975.92 in the bank on 3 October. The second half of the precept £8,250 had been paid in on the 7 September.  The loan payment of £2,674.44 would be paid by Direct Debit on 2 November. The following payments were authorised
Cheque no.301452

parish notice boards

£182.00

HMRC  


£74.00

clerks salary September
£296.00










£552.00
. 
11. War Memorial The War Memorial Trust will fund 75% of the work (£7,000 )and the National Lottery Heritage fund may cover the rest. 
12. Bus Service There was lengthy discussions about the how to continue supporting the 143 bus service. The parish council had so far with the support of Whitchurch parish council committed to keeping it going until March 2017. If Whitchurch parish council continue to support it, which was at the time of the meeting unknown, then it would mean that Goring Heath parish council would have to up the precept by £8,000 to carry on supporting the bus service. It was felt that it was important if the council were to do this to find out if members of the parish were happy to do this particularly as the bus service only serves part of the parish. A survey would add to awareness, find out if people will use the service and if people are prepared to pay for it.  It was proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by David Wilson that the parish council spend £8,000 to maintain the only public transport in the parish. 4 in favour 1 against. Peter will draft a proposal to put on a separate sheet to go into the newsletter to every house to see how much support there is. The clerk will check with OALC to make sure this is legally possible  
13. Linking the Footpath no progress at present.
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The tree work would be done in early December. Despite requests from the clerk to the grass cutters there were still problems with some areas not being cut. Martin would make a list of these. It was suggested the clerk ask other parishes who they used for grass cutting and the possibility of withholding some of the payment to the grass cutters this season was discussed. 
15. Notice Boards.  Brian Tappern had done an excellent job of refurbishing the small notice boards. The large notice board could be done later in the year. 
16. Correspondence. The correspondence had been circulated by email. Peter and Liz were interested in attending the next parish forum on 2 November. Jane Kennard had written supporting the Parish Council in retaining the bus service. 
17. AOB.   The wreath had arrived for Remembrance Sunday and peter had organised the road closure. Martin & Caroline will clean the memorial on the Friday before. Marjo’s problems with bins had been sorted out by Rob Simister.
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th November 2016 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 9.50pm
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